## Floor Committee #2: Conference of Presidents

## **Subject: Continuing Education of Called Workers Task Force**

Reference: Book of Reports and Memorials, pp. 13-17

Report No. 03

Our committee commends the work of the Continuing Education for Called Workers Committee for our Savior and synod.

After reading and discussing the report of the Continuing Education for Called Workers Committee, our committee has the following encouragements:

- We are thankful to all who have encouraged and provided continuing education for our called workers. We are excited to see the increased participation of called workers in continuing education.
- We would also like to express gratitude to all generous donors who have provided matching grants to help pastors participate in continuing education. We encourage congregations to make use of these grants available through Grow in Grace as needed.

Pastor Nathan Sutton, chairman Teacher John Melso, secretary